
 

 

NOVEMBER  2018                    Day Captain Vic Holloway 

St Michael Fly Fishers   Match Report 

DUNCTON MILL 

 
 

Not such a big a gap this time as it has been just a few 
weeks since we met at Meon Springs in October.  This was 
however the changed November meeting, with a wished for 
improvement in the weather it promised to be a good day 
for fishing. 
We gathered as planned at about 8 am with tea & coffee etc 
provided by fishery owner Martin. Sadly Michael 
Littlestone was indisposed and could not be with us, this 
also prevented Godfrey, who was hitching a lift with him 
from joining us for the day.  The final number of members 
and guest for the day was 16, including 4 guests.  (We look 
forward to welcoming our new friend’s back to our future 
venues in the coming year). 
Following a few early cups of tea and coffee Vic Holloway 
stepped in for Michael as day captain, his briefing for the 
days fishing got underway. At 8.45 the fishing started, this 
time we were allowed to take two fish at any lake before we 
had to move. The fish appeared to be fairly well down with 
very soft and gentle takes. Blue flash damsels, Montana, 
GRHE, along with white and yellow variations were all 
used with varying degrees of success.  The full results will 
appear on the members pages in due course but the best fish 
of the day was taken by one of our guests, Alan Butler with 
a cracking fish of 4lb 12oz, this was followed closely by 
David Broome with, coincidently the best Brown of the day 
at 4lb 8oz. The best bag of the day was one of 9lb 5oz by 
Peter Burdett.  Overall 41 fish were taken, with seven of us 
finishing the day having bagged up, a good result.  
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End of day results 

DUNCTON MILLS 

Winner Best bag of the day  

Peter Burdett   4 fish 9 lbs 5 oz 
 

Biggest Fish ….. 
Guest, Allan Butler @ 4 lb 12 oz 

Number of anglers  16 

Number of fish caught  41 

Secret weight  
Bill Berloth @ 6 lbs 12 oz 

 
 

     Our next outing will be 
at Avon Springs on 8th 
December.  This will be 
the last planned meet until 
February, however, there 

is a hint of a social meet at 
Lechlade with a few talking 

about something in January.           
   As it will be our AGM at 

Avon Springs please put on your thinking cap’s 
as we will be looking for your ideas for next year 
when we meet in December!  
  Finally just to say how grateful we were to 
Martin and his wife Caroline for taking such 
good care of us with a very good breakfast and 
wonderful homemade cakes for our afternoon tea 
at Duncton Mill.  

 

Michael Littlestone    Club Secretary  

Next Outing  
AGM 
8th Dec 

Avon Springs 
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Now check out the web site to see more of Joe’s fantastic aerial camera work, using his new drone. 


